From: Highland Charter for Responsible Investment <r.i.charter@btinternet.com>

To: 

Sent: 07/03/2021 11:36:05

Subject: Open letter to the Chairs of Highland Council Pension Fund Committee and Board



HI Everyone 

We’ve drafted a letter addressed to the Chairs of the various Highland Council Pension Fund committees, ahead of this month's meeting (Thursday 18th March). 
Please take a look and, if you agree, encourage your members to send it to the following: 
Richard Gale, Chair of the Highland Council Pension Fund Committee: richard.gale.cllr@highland.gov.uk
Carolyn Caddick, Chair of the Highland Council Pension Fund Board: carolyn.caddick.cllr@highland.gov.uk
Ben Thompson, Chair of the Highland Council Pension Fund Investment sub-Committee: ben.thompson.cllr@highland.gov.uk
An open letter to the Chairs of Highland Council Pension Fund Committee and Board: Cllr. Richard Gale, Cllr. Carolyn Caddick and Cllr. Ben Thompson.
As a Highland Council Tax payer, I wish to express my support for the Highland Charter for Responsible Investment and the campaign to encourage Highland Council Pension Fund to review its governance structures and ensure its investments meet acceptable ethical, social and environmental standards. 
I note councillors’ statements in the media, and in response to individual letters of concern, affirming Highland Council Pension Fund’s observance of the ethical considerations contained in its Statement of Investment Principles. While no evidence to substantiate this claim has been offered, the considerable holdings in companies that contravene the principles of responsible investment speak for themselves.
I believe these poor investment decisions are the result of the absence of clear principles and criteria against which to measure the performance of fund managers to whom our elected officials have delegated responsibility. This represents a failure to exert proper governance of public funds.  
It also demonstrates disdain for the wishes of Highland Council Tax payers, and for Highland Council employees and pensioners, who as members of the Highland Council Pension Scheme, have a right to be consulted.  
When the Pension Board and Committee convene on 18th March 2021, I would like the members to take the following actions:
· To review the current Highland Council Pension Fund Statement of Investment Principles; and
· to consider for adoption the recommendations set out in the Highland Charter for Responsible Investment. 
By adopting this framework for responsible investment Highland Council Pension Fund would be enabled to meet its fiduciary duty whilst steering the fund’s investments towards a more acceptable and sustainable profile, one that reflects the values of the Highland community.  
Local Government Pension Funds in other regions have already successfully restructured their investments to reflect socially and environmentally responsible principles.  There is no reason for Highland Council to delay taking similar action.
Yours sincerely
    

